Saint Margaret Mary's Catholic Infant School Newsletter



Friday 29th June 2018



On Wednesday evening, members of our school family were highly commended in two categories at the first Knowsley Education Awards.

Mrs Lysons and all those who work with our children with additional needs, especially our one-to-one support staff; Miss Robinson, Miss Quinn, Miss Mackereth, Miss Booth, Mrs Brodie, Mrs Williams and Mrs Porter, were highly commended as 'Team of the Year'. All those in school who work with our wonderful children with additional needs always go the extra mile and try their best to ensure that all our children have a positive and happy experience of school life.

Mrs Boardman was highly commended in the category for 'Outstanding Contribution to School Life.' Mrs Boardman has been at the heart of our school for thirty years and it is almost impossible to even begin to calculate their positive impact she has had on so many children, families, staff and governors.



Throughout the year, we support trainee teachers from Hope University. Our students are always welcome and very well support. They quickly become part of our school family. In recognition of this, we have been nominated for an award by Hope University for 'Outstanding Contribution' to the partnership.

Dates for your Diary

Week beginning 2nd July Health Week

Sunday 15th July Parish Family Fun Day Begins with Mass at 11.30

> Thursday 26th July School finishes

Full dates are available on the school website.

www.stmargaretmaryinfants.com

HEALTH WEEK

Next week, is health week in school. The children will be taking part in a wide variety of activities to develop their knowledge and understanding of how to have a healthy mind and body. The children will take part in lessons which develop their understanding of how special they are and how important their friends and families are. They will enjoy extra P.E. lessons. Some children will take part in Yoga activities, wake up and shake up and the daily mile. As the children will be taking part in daily exercise we would like the children to come into school each day in their PE kit or shorts and tee shirts and either pumps or trainers.

The children have been fascinated by the new building on the Foundation stage and key Stage 1 yard. Next week, they will be opened up and the children will be shown how to play with the equipment inside. The equipment is designed to develop and encourage role play, language development, team work and a lot of fun.



School Attendance Matters

This week's **Attendance**

Class 1	90.7%	Class 7	91%
Class 2	100%	Class 8	99.3%
Class 3	94.3%	Class 9	95%
Class 4	94%	Class 10	94%
Class 5	98&	Class 11	96%
Class 6	97.7%	Class 12	100%

Our target for attendance is 96%.

Attendance Award in Reception goes to Class 12

Attendance Award in Year 1 goes to Class 8 Attendance Award in Year 2 goes to Class 2



ROBOTICS

Today and over the next few days the children will be enjoying computing lessons focused on robotics. These are exciting lessons led a specialist teacher with specialised equipment. We hope the children really enjoy this special

experience.

